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NOTE BY THE DIRECTOR-GENERAL 

 
EXCHANGE OF LETTERS WITH THE INTERNATIONAL CHEMICAL TRADE 

ASSOCIATION 
 

1. In a Note presented to the Twenty-Fourth Session of the Conference of the States 

Parties entitled “Engaging the Chemical Industry Associations” (C-24/DG.17, dated  

4 November 2019), it was reported that the Technical Secretariat (hereinafter “the 

Secretariat”) had been approached by the International Chemical Trade Association 

(ICTA
1
), which expressed its desire to formalise cooperation with the OPCW.  

2. The Secretariat analysed ICTA’s request and concluded that ICTA can be a valuable 

partner to the OPCW, through sharing its chemical security expertise and informing 

the OPCW’s capacity-building activities. Moreover, given the growth in the global 

trade of chemicals, ICTA can also facilitate outreach to chemical distributors to 

sensitise them to the challenges posed by the misuse of toxic chemicals.  

Closer engagement with ICTA would be in line with the relevant recommendations of 

the Third Special Session of the Conference of the States Parties to Review the 

Operation of the Chemical Weapons Convention (paragraphs 9.16; 9.79 (e); 9.95 (h); 

9.131 (l)9.155 (n) of RC-3/3*, dated19 April 2013). In light of the above, the 

Director-General decided to establish a formal partnership with ICTA, as the OPCW 

has done with the International Council of Chemical Associations (ICCA). 

3. Annexed to this Note are two letters, one from the Director-General to the President 

of ICTA (dated 27 May 2020), and one in response from the Secretary-General of 

ICTA to the Director-General (dated 29 May 2020); these constitute the exchange of 

letters and lay the foundation for cooperation between the OPCW and ICTA.   

4. The Secretariat will continue to inform the States Parties about its cooperation with 

ICTA. 

                                                 
1
  ICTA is the union of chemical distributors established in 2016 to represent the interests of over 1,300 

companies worldwide. It has both direct company and association members. Companies include 

formulators, wholesalers, distributors, resellers, importers, exporters, producer-commissioners, 

sales offices of the chemical industry, and logistics service providers. 
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Annexes: 

Annex 1:  Letter addressed from the Director-General to Mr Nordmann, President of 

ICTA, dated 27 May 2020 

Annex 2:  Letter addressed from Mr Stuyt, Secretary-General of ICTA, on behalf of 

Mr Nordmann, President of ICTA, to the Director-General, dated  

29 May 2020 
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Annex 1 

LETTER ADDRESSED FROM THE DIRECTOR-GENERAL TO MR NORDMANN, 

PRESIDENT OF ICTA, DATED 27 MAY 2020 
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Annex 2 

LETTER ADDRESSED FROM MR STUYT, SECRETARY-GENERAL OF ICTA, 

ON BEHALF OF MR NORDMANN, PRESIDENT OF ICTA,  

TO THE DIRECTOR-GENERAL, DATED 29 MAY 2020 
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